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Dear parents:  …. Thank you for your contributions to Harvest Week. All donations go to the London 
Catholic Worker a really good pro-active local charity.  A great response as always. My thanks to Fr Derek and 
Fr Nigel for saying Mass and speaking at our liturgy.  Autumn around the corner.

and finally  ..   always love Harvest week and the last few years the weather has been lovely as well…… the joys of being a 
headteacher..on Friday after I had written the newsletter Mr Nick James and I spent the next hour hauling bucket after bucket of water 
from our boiler room water pouring in from the mains, one hour later our emergency plumber came … joys of headship 2018. Be happy!

School news next week …. 
It’s half-term …..…

School news this week …. 
Monday …. Early Years / KS1 Harvest Liturgy 
10.15am with Fr Nigel
Tuesday … Harvest Mass 10.00am KS2 with Fr 
Derek + Hispanic Day.
Wednesday … Year 2 assembly. Well done Ms 
Cahill and all of Year 2,
Parliamentary Workshops Years 5 and 6 from 
10.00am onwards
Friday … school closed INSET DAY.

Spanish word of the week is …. 
 Vacaciones ..    please help your children and 
your own family as we all learn Spanish this year.

Attendance last week …. 
Best class is Year 2  for the first time!! For 
lateness it’s Year 6 for the first time well done to 
both
                       Attendance   Late
Nursery																97.95%											2.74%	

Recep=on												97.87%											1.67%	

Year	1																			99.00%											3.66%	

Year	2																			100.00%									2.33%	

Year	3																			97.67%											2.00%	

Year	4																			99.00%											2.00%	

Year	5																				98.57%										4.28%	

Year	6																				96.43%										1.43%	

Pics of the week …. Harvest Week celebrations

Year 6 parents please note … 
Closing date for secondary transfer is 31st of 
October and for Hackney residents it’s tomorrow 
the 19th of October.

R.I.P …. 
It is with great sadness I report the death of Mrs 
Bernadette MacLaughlin. She was a Reception 
class teacher when I first came here and she 
became  an assistant head before she left to work 
in the private sector and become herself a 
headteacher. She never forgot us and in the last 
few years used to volunteer to help with readers in 
our infants. She fought with extraordinary courage 
a long illness and died peacefully at home on 
Monday aged 51. Love and deepest sympathy to 
husband James and her 3 children Ciaran, Rachel 
and Caitlin.


